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Hello, my friends, 

     Good day and may God’s blessing be with you. Much time has 
passed since my last newsletter, and most of the time has been filled 
with small interactions and ongoing learning. Recently I have learned 
more about Chinese culture and the different people groups. This past 
week was the Dragon Boat Festival, one of the biggest holidays, and 
with it I was able to learn more of the history and present mindset.  
     The church here in Nanzi is still developing and being a part of the 
community. In April we had a baptismal service for a new believer. It 
was a wonderful time of seeing God work. A few weeks later we had 
an open time of music near the university and contacted students and 
others who passed by. 
     Our Bible studies have good attendance and great questions. Many 
students have a general knowledge about Jesus but have neither heard 
nor understood the stories of the Bible. As Christians we must desire to 
know God more and I am happy to help bring those stories and their 
meaning into the lives of the people here.  
     I feel there is a better fellowship here among these people. A bridge 
requires strong ropes to hold it together. Likewise, the bonds we build 
with one another takes time and effort. 1 John 1:3 says, “We proclaim 
to you what we have seen and heard, so that you also may have 
fellowship with us. And our fellowship is with the Father and with his 
Son, Jesus Christ” (NIV). I thank each of you for your support and 
prayers in my ministry here. I look forward to when I can see you in 
person again. May God bless you as you have blessed others.  

In Christ, 

Nathanael Bundy 
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